60's Revolutions Assignment

Assignment 1: Article Analysis

- Go to my website read the following and answer the questions at the end.
 - Port Huron Statement (SDS)
 - Feminine Mystique
 - Equal Rights for Women

Assignment 2: The Stonewall Riots

Document A: New York Daily News (Excerpt) Source: Jerry Lisker, The New York Daily News, July 6, 1969.

According to reports, the Stonewall Inn . . . was a mecca for the homosexual element in the village who wanted nothing but a private little place where they could congregate, drink, dance and do whatever little girls do when they get together.

Last Friday the privacy of the Stonewall was invaded by police from the First Division. It was a raid. They had a warrant. After two years, police said they had been informed that liquor was being served on the premises. Since the Stonewall was without a license, the place was being closed. It was the law....

Two participants recently recalled the battle and issued a warning to the cops: "If they close up all the gay joints in this area, there is going to be all out war." Bruce and Nan: Both said they were refugees from Indiana and had come to New York where they could live together happily ever after. . . . "I'll bet you didn't see what they did to the Stonewall. Did the pigs tell you that they smashed everything in sight? Did you ask them why they stole money out of the cash register and then smashed it with a sledge hammer? Did you ask them why it took them two years to discover that the Stonewall didn't have a liquor license?" . . . "They let us operate just as long as the payoff is regular," Nan said bitterly. "I believe they closed up the Stonewall because there was some trouble with the payoff to the cops. I think that's the real reason. It's a shame. It was such a lovely place. We never bothered anybody. Why couldn't they leave us alone?" . . .

The men of the First Division were unable to find any humor in the situation, despite the comical overtones of the raid. "They were throwing more than lace hankies," one inspector said. "I was almost decapitated by a slab of thick glass. It was thrown like a discus and just missed my throat by inches. The beer can didn't miss, though. It hit me right above the temple." Police also believe the club was operated by Mafia connected owners. The police did confiscate the Stonewall's cash register as proceeds from an illegal operation...

- 1. Who was Jerry Lisker? Was he present at the Stonewall Riots?
- 2. According to the individuals interviewed in this article, what was the real reason the police raided the Stonewall Inn?
- 3. What is the tone of the author toward the patrons of the Stonewall Inn? Cite at least one example to support your answer.
- 4. How might this help to explain what caused the riots?

Document B: Sylvia Rivera (Excerpt) Source: Sylvia Rivera, speech to the Latino Gay Men of New York, June 2001. Reprinted in Centro Journal, Spring 2007.

Born and raised in New York City, Sylvia Rivera participated in the Stonewall Riots as a teenager. Throughout her life, she fought for equal rights for LGBT people. This is an excerpt of a speech she gave at a meeting of the Latino Gay Men of New York, a community organization.

We were all involved in different struggles, including myself and many other transgender people. But in these struggles, in the civil rights movement, in the war movement, in the women's movement, we were still outcasts. The only reason they tolerated the transgender community in some of these movements was because we were gung-ho.... We had nothing to lose....

We were all in the bar, having a good time. Lights flashed on, we knew what was coming; it's a raid.... The routine was that the cops get their payoff, they confiscate the liquor ... a padlock would go on the door. What we did, back then, was disappear to a coffee shop or any place in the neighborhood for fifteen minutes. You come back, the Mafia was there cutting the padlock off, bringing in more liquor, and back to business as usual...

The confrontation started outside by throwing change at the police. We started with the pennies, the nickels, the quarters, and the dimes. "Here's your payoff, you pigs!" . . .

Once word of mouth got around that the Stonewall had gotten raided, and that there's a confrontation going on, people came from the clubs. But we have to remember one thing: that it was not just the gay community and the street queens that really escalated this riot; it was also the help of the many radical straight men and women that lived in the Village at that time, that knew the struggle of the gay community and the trans community....

So then the tactical police force came and heads were being bashed left and right. But what I found very impressive that evening, was that the more that they beat us, the more we went back for. We were determined that evening that we were going to be a liberated, free community.

- 5. Who was Sylvia Rivera? Was she present at the Stonewall Riots?
- 6. According to this document, which groups of people helped to escalate the riots? Why did these groups become involved?
- 7. How does this information help to explain what caused the riots?
- 8. What other social and political movements were going on at the time of the riots?

Document C: Mattachine Society of New York Newsletter (Excerpt) Source: Dick Leitsch, "The Stonewall Riots: The Gay View," from the Mattachine Society of New York Newsletter, August 1969.

This is an excerpt from an article written by Dick Leitsch, a founder of the Mattachine Society of New York, an early gay rights organization. Leitsch wasn't present at the Stonewall Inn when the riot began, but he came to the scene when he heard a report of the conflict on the radio.

Coming on the heels of the raids of the Snake Pit and the Sewer, and the closing of . . . other clubs, the Stonewall raid looked to many like part of an effort to close all gay bars and clubs in the Village. . . . Since 1965 the homosexual community of New York has been treated quite well by the City Administration. Now we've walked in the open and know how pleasant it is to have self-respect and to be treated as citizens and human beings. . . . Efforts to force us back in the closet could be disastrous for all concerned.

The above, while a true evaluation of the situation, does not explain why the raid on the Stonewall caused such a strong reaction.... The answer lies, we believe, in the unique nature of the Stonewall.

This club was more than a dance bar, more than just a gay gathering place. It catered largely to a group of people who are not welcome in, or cannot afford, other places of homosexual social gathering. The "drags" and the "queens," two groups which would find a chilly reception or a barred door at most of the other gay bars and clubs, formed the "regulars" at the Stonewall. To a large extent, the club was for them....

Another group was even more dependent on the Stonewall: the very young homosexuals and those with no other homes. . . . There are hundreds of young homosexuals in New York who literally have no home. . . . They live in the streets, panhandling or shoplifting for the price of admission to the Stonewall. That was the one advantage to the place—for \$3.00 admission, one could stay inside, out of the winter's cold or the summer heat, all night long. . . . The Stonewall became "home" to these kids. When it was raided, they fought for it. That, and the fact that they had nothing to lose other than the most tolerant and broadminded gay place in town, explains why the Stonewall riots were begun, led and spearheaded by "queens."

- 9. Who was Dick Leitsch? Was he present at the Stonewall Riots?
- 10. According to this document, which groups of people had strong attachments to the Stonewall Inn?
- 11. How does this information help to explain what caused the riots?

Document D: The Ladder (Excerpt) Source: "Gay Power in New York City," The Ladder, October-November 1969.

This is an excerpt of an article that appeared in The Ladder, which was the first nationally distributed lesbian magazine in the United States.

Gay power–social and political power for homosexuals–has become a reality in New York, with the inadvertent help of the Police Department. At about 2 A.M. late Saturday night of June 29, the police raided the Stonewall Inn. . . . They had previously closed . . . gay bars within the territory of the Sixth Precinct; but this was the first raid during peak hours, when the bar was jammed.

The raid touched off a riot by approximately 400 homosexual men and women, who yelled "gay power" and threw pennies, garbage and even uprooted parking meters at the police.... Both the Mattachine Society of New York and the Homophile Youth Movement began leafleting the Village in order to organize protests against the conditions which sparked the riots....

CORRUPTION IN THE BARS. It is generally believed that the gay bars in New York City are controlled by the Mafia, in cooperation with the police. Reputable leaders of the gay community stated as much in private during the days following the riots . . . However, no solid evidence has yet been presented in court. It is also generally believed that in order to obtain a liquor license from the State Liquor Authority, a bribe ranging from \$10,000 to \$30,000 must be paid. . . .

Since the SLA refuses to issue licenses to gay bars, these bars are generally run without licensing . . . and are therefore a perfectly legitimate target of police raids. During ordinary times, the police have allowed these bars to operate, overlooking violations in return for a percentage of the take. During election years, these bars become the target for raids and round-ups of homosexuals.

The raids in the Sixth Precinct are believed to have been triggered off by the presence of a new captain, who wishes to make his reputation as a "law-andorder" man during a conservative year by "cleaning up the Village."

- 12. What was The Ladder? Was the author present at the Stonewall Riots?
- 13. According to this document, what had been happening in the weeks leading up to the Stonewall Riots?
- 14. The articles states, "During election years, these bars become the target for raids and round-ups of homosexuals." At the time this article was written, an election for mayor of New York City was underway. How does this information help to explain what caused the riots?

Overall Question: What caused the Stonewall Riots? Use evidence from at least three of the documents in your response. (6-8 Sentences)

Assignment 3: Rachel Carson

As a young child, Carson's consuming passions were exploring the forests and streams surrounding her hillside home near the Allegheny River in Pennsylvania and her writing. She was first published at the age of 10 in a children's magazine dedicated to the work of young writers. In 1925, Carson entered Pennsylvania College for Women as an English major determined to become a writer, but switched to biology midway through her studies.

Her first experience with the ocean came during a summer fellowship at the U.S. Marine Laboratory in Woods Hole, Massachusetts. Upon graduation from Pennsylvania College, she was awarded a scholarship to complete graduate work in biology at Johns Hopkins University in Maryland, an enormous accomplishment for a woman in 1929

The Beginning of a Legacy

Carson's distinction in writing and biology led to a job with the U.S. Bureau of Fisheries (now the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service) in 1935. She created a series of 7-minute radio spots on marine life called "Romance Under the Waters."

Meanwhile, she continued to submit writings on conservation and nature to newspapers and magazines, urging people to regulate the "forces of destruction" and consider always the welfare of the "fish as well as that of the fisherman."

During her free time, Carson wrote books about her government research. Her first book, titled Under the SeaWind was published in 1941, and highlighted her unique ability to present deeply intricate scientific material in clear poetic language that captivated readers and sparked their interest in the natural world. During her 15-year career with the Service, she wrote numerous pamphlets and bulletins on conservation, one of the most well-known a series called Conservation in Action – devoted to exploring wildlife and ecology on national wildlife refuges.

Carson's second book, The Sea Around Us, was published in 1951 and remained on the New York Time's best-seller list for 81 weeks. The success of her second book prompted Carson to resign her position with the Service in 1952 to devote all her time to writing. The Sea Around Us along with The Edge of the Sea, a third book published in 1956, provided a new perspective on conservation to concerned environmentalists.

An Environmental Revolution

But it was her final book, Silent Spring, published in 1962, which awakened society to an awareness of its responsibility to other forms of life. Carson had long been aware of the dangers of chemical pesticides but was also aware of the controversy within the agricultural community which depended on pesticide use to increase crop production. She had long hoped someone else would publish an expose' on DDT but eventually realized that only she had the background as well as the economic freedom to do it.

Silent Spring provoked a firestorm of controversy as well as personal attacks on Carson's professional integrity. The pesticide industry mounted a massive campaign to discredit Carson even though she did not urge the complete banning of pesticides but called for research to be conducted to ensure pesticides were used safely and alternatives to dangerous chemicals such as DDT could be found. The federal government, however, ordered a complete review of pesticide policy and Carson was asked to testify before a Congressional committee. As a direct result of that review, DDT was banned. With the publication of Silent Spring, Carson is credited with launching the contemporary environmental movement and awakening concern by Americans about the environment.

Carson once said that "man's endeavors to control nature by his powers to alter and to destroy would inevitably evolve into a war against himself, a war he would lose unless he came to terms with nature." She died from cancer in 1964 at the age of 57. The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service named one of its refuges near Carson's summer home on the coast of Maine as the Rachel Carson National Wildlife Refuge in 1969 to honor the memory of this extraordinary woman.

1. Write a 5-7 sentence paragraph about Rachel Carson and her impact on protecting the environment.

Assignment 4: Social Activist Poster

Directions: Create a poster in color about one of the following social activists.

- Betty Friedan writer of Feminine Mystique, founder of NOW (National Organization of Women)
- Rachel Carson writer of Silent Spring, environmentalist
- Cesar Chavez Mexican-American activist, formed National Farm Workers' Association
- Tom Hayden student activist, founder of SDS (Students for a Democratic Society)
- William F. Buckley, conservative activist, founder of YAF (Young Americans for Freedom)
- Russell Means Native American activist, co-founder of the American Indian Movement (AIM)
- Muhammad Ali African-American boxer, anti-war activist